ISSUE 2 TERM 3 2017

THURSDAY 3RD AUGUST

School Values

Achievement

Achievement in Learning

Respect

I am caring

and considerate

Responsibility

I make sensible choices

Honesty

I tell the truth

Pride

I do my best

Absences or Changes of Contact Details

Office phone number: 348-1489 or you can text on 0212455214.



School App / FaceBook/ School Website

- Glenholme School has a FaceBook page for you to view any information and regular updates on any sporting and extra curricular events happening.
- Our School App is now live!!. Search for 'Glenholme' in your app or play store and download.
- Glenholme School has a website; www.glenholme.school.nz

The School Newsletter will be accessed via these three formats.

Classroom Blog Address

a1glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
a2glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
a3glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
a5glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
a6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b1glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b2glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b3glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b4glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b5glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
b6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
c6glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
c7glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
c8glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz
c9glenholmeschool2017.blogspot.co.nz

Individual student Learning Portfolios are accessible via the classroom blogs.

Glenholme School F.O.T.S. Spelling Bee 2017

- Help your child while supporting your school's fundraising.
- The test will be on **TOMORROW** Friday 4th August 2017 Term 3
- Encourage your child to learn and practise, practise, practise!
- Every child who returns their named sponsorship card and money will be entered into the draw.

We have some amazing prizes up for grabs. Many thanks to the following organisations who have so generously donated prizes - The Polynesian Pools, Redwoods Treewalk, Skyline Skyrides, Reading Cinemas, Paradise Valley, Rainbow Springs, AMAZEme, Adventure Rooms Rotorua, Ultimate Escape, Fancy Meow Cat Café and Motion Entertainment Zone

Reporting to Parents Regarding 2016 Student Achievement

Ministry of Education encourages all schools to report to parents regarding National Standards with a highlight on Maori student achievement, gender and overall achievements. Glenholme School results are published on the Education Counts website under the Find-a-School pages: http://www.educationcounts.govt.nz/find-school. It is expected that our school data will be published this week.

Enrolment Scheme

In order to avoid overcrowding or the likelihood of overcrowding, the board of trustees have been in discussions with the Ministry of Education regarding adopting an enrolment scheme at Glenholme School. This process requires the board of trustees to consult with the Glenholme School community.

The board of trustees would like to host an information evening and possibly a parent/ whanau survey in term three. Please refer to Coming School Events on the back page of the school newsletter for more information, times, dates and venue.

Opening of A4 New Entrant Class

Due to increase new entrant numbers Glenholme School will be opening another class, A4. We are expecting the class to fill up towards the end of the year.

Reading Books

Please return any homework reading books to the class teacher as soon as possible. We are currently doing a stock take on these. (not the library books)

Glenholme School Ranolf Street Gates

It is imperative that the school environment ensures all students are safe at all times (including eBabies). Pedestrian access is available, via the Ranolf Street. Reminder that the car park is for staff use only. Parents must drop off students outside of the school grounds and not using the car park. The concreted area directly in front of the school, on and near the entrance footpath and in the school driveway is prohibited. Registration numbers of cars parked illegally will be recorded and fines will apply. Occasionally you may need to enter the gates i.e. to collect sick children, therefore you may need to utilise the intercom system.

Headlice

Headlice is common in schools. Parents are encouraged to regularly check your child/rens hair. If treatment is required, please ensure it is completed before returning your child/ren to school to avoid further infestations in the class.

Mobile Dental Clinic

Mobile Dental Clinic is on site. Situated behind A Block, directly behind A1 and A2. Glenholme School students will be treated over term three. Parents and whanau with concerns for their tamariki, please pop in and see the dental therapist in the mobile clinic.

Naming School Uniform

Parents please check that your child's name is visible on their school uniform. We have noted that recent school uniform items that have been in the lost property have either not been named at all or the name is now unreadable. Over a period or time the ink has slowly washed off and is now impossible to decipher.

Also if you have borrowed any school uniform please return it at your earliest convenience. Little skorts and shorts are regularly needed.



"Go for it" Glenholme School

149 Ranolf Street Rotorua Ph: 07 3481489

email:
office@glenholme.school.nz
Website:
www.glenholme.school.nz



149 Ranolf Street, Glenholme

- Open 8.30—3.30pm
 - School terms only
 - Meals provided
 - 2—5 years old
- Transition to school.

eBabies Manager:

Ann Brell Ph/Txt

021 023 683 24

Coming School Events

3rd August Academic Achievement Discussions

4th August School Assembly 9.15am

4th August Spelling Bee Test

7/8th August Whakapoungakau Puberty Sessions

10th August Board of Trustees Meeting

15th August BOP Sevens Competition

16th August Spelling Bee Money to be returned

18th August School Assembly 9.15am

24th August A1 and A2 Museum Excursion

Inter-School Rugby vs Westbrook

25th August A3 and A5 Museum Excursion

28/29th Aug Whakapoungakau Hockey Sessions

4th September A4 New Entrant Class Opens

8th September Mrs G start her maternity leave

14th September FOTS Evening Disco

18th—22nd Sept ARTWEEK

26th September Whakapoungakau Sports Field Day

29th September Last Day of Term Three

16th October **Term Four Starts**

26th October BOT Meeting 6pm

24th November Teacher Only Day

18th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony

19th December End of Year Awards Ceremony

20th December Last Day of School—school closes at

12.30pm

Board of Trustees 2017













Molly Norton

Angie Brierley

Chris Allibone

Julie Avery